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PUBLIC MEETING MINUTES:
Board of Electrical Examiners
MEETING DATE AND TIME:
Wednesday, March 1, 2006, 
PLACE:
861 Silver Lake Boulevard, Dover, Delaware

Conference Room A, second floor of the Cannon Building
MINUTES APPROVED:
April 5, 2006

MEMBERS PRESENT   
Jacob Good, Professional Member, President, Presiding

Richard Strouse, Professional Member, Vice President
Donald Collins, Public Member, Secretary

Shirley Good, Public Member

James Anderson, Public Member

Leroy James, Professional Member

Robert Sharp, Professional Member 

Ronald Marks, Professional Member

DIVISION STAFF/DEPUTY ATTORNY GENERAL

Christopher Spizzirri, Deputy Attorney General
Judy Letterman, Administrative Specialist II

ALSO PRESENT
  
Eric Johnson
Robert Keis

Robert Smith

Joel Parsons

Jim Whitesel
Lorena Hartnett-Court Reporter
CALL TO ORDER

Mr. Good called the meeting to order at 8:35a.m.
REVIEW OF MINUTES

A motion was made by Ms. Good, seconded by Mr. James to approve the February 1, 2006 meeting minutes as presented. The motion was unanimously carried.

UNFINISHED BUSINESS

Signing of Decision and Order

The Board signed the Decision and Order requiring a letter of reprimand be issued to Building 
Inspection Underwriters.  

 Review of Applications

A motion was made by Mr. Anderson, seconded by Mr. Strouse to approve the reciprocity 
applications for Robert Brand and Richard Francesco.  The motion was unanimously carried.

Complaint to be Assigned

Complaints 01-01-06 and 01-02-06 have been assigned to Ronald Marks. 
     

Correspondence

The Board reviewed correspondence from Eric Johnson who expressed concerns about the 
validity of examination questions, Delaware’s pass/fail rate, and why Delaware requires a higher 
passing score than the surrounding states.

Mr. Good stated that the examination questions are taken from a pool of valid test questions 
determined by the testing company and that the legislature and Sunset Committee draft the 
laws that the Board must follow. 
Ms. Letterman also stated that the Board does not track the pass/fail rate of the candidates.
Propose to Deny Hearing        

  Mr. Good called the hearing to order at 9:25 a.m. Mr. Spizzirri explained the hearing process 
and Board members were introduced.


Mr. Parsons gave testimony and presented evidence that he qualified for the limited 
examination.


Verbatim testimony was recorded by the court reporter.


A motion was made by Mr. Collins, seconded by Ms. Good to close the hearing and go into 
deliberations.  The motion was unanimously carried.


A motion was made by Mr. Strouse, seconded by Mr. Sharp to deny Mr. Parson’s application for 
limited examination since he did not submit proof of experience under supervision.  The motion 
was unanimously carried.


A motion was made by Mr. James, seconded by Ms. Good to close the hearing.  The motion 
was unanimously carried.  The hearing closed at 9:50 a.m.
NEW BUSINESS

Review of Reciprocity Applications
A motion was made by Mr. Strouse, seconded by Ms. Good to conditionally approve the reciprocity application of Carl Smith pending receipt of a current letter of good standing from the State of Maryland.  The motion was unanimously carried.
Review of Examination Applications 
A motion was made by Mr. Anderson, seconded by Mr. Strouse to approve the limited exam applications of Michael Ellingsworth, Chad Messina, and the master exam application of Glenn Grim, Sr.  The motion was unanimously carried.
Review of Examination Results 

The Board reviewed the February 4, 2006 exam results, which showed that ten candidates out of twenty-nine received a passing score.


Continuing Education

The following continuing education was approved by the Board.
The Thomas and Betts Co
Code Update to the 2005 National Electrical Code- 2 hours
Washington CD Chapter-JATC
National Electrical Code 1 and 2- 10 hours
Middle Department Inspection Agency

AFCI Grounding & Bonding Seminar- 5 hours
GFCI Marinas/Boatyards & Swimming Pools/Fountains- 5 hours
Eastern Maine Community College
2005 National Electrical Code Update-10 hours
Softech International Inc/dba 360 Training
Grounding & Bonding NEC 2005-3 hours

Election of Complaint Officer and Continuing Education Officer
A motion was made by Mr. Good, seconded by Ms. Good to nominate Robert Sharp as the Continuing Education Officer.  The motion was unanimously carried.

A motion was made by Mr. Good, seconded by Ms. Good to nominate Ronald Marks as the Complaint Officer.  The motion was unanimously carried.

Complaints to Assign
Complaint 01-03-06, 01-04-06, and 01-05-06 were assigned to Mr. Marks.
OTHER BUSINESS BEFORE THE BOARD (for discussion only)
Ms. Letterman informed the Board that the postcards for online renewals would be mailed in the next several weeks. Licensees who choose not to renew online will be able to request a paper renewal notice.
PUBLIC COMMENT
Eric Johnson informed the Board that there were too many distractions at the test site during the February examination and asked the Board who he could contact with his concerns. He also wanted to know why failed candidates could not review their exam and retest on the same day.
Mr. Good informed him that he would have to contact the testing company with his concerns about the problems at the test site. He was also informed that the testing service has a minimum number of days between reviewing your failed exam and retesting.  Candidates do not have to wait until the next Delaware scheduled exam which could be three months away they can retest at any site that the testing company has available once their waiting period is over.

Mr. Smith stated that the State is still working under the 2002 code and there is no date set on adoption of 2005 code.  He asked if the Board could send a letter to the Office of the Fire Commission to help expedite the adoption of the new code.

The Board was in agreement to send a letter to the Office of the Fire Marshall.  Mr. Spizzirri will draft a letter for Board review at the April meeting.
NEXT SCHEDULED MEETING
The next scheduled meeting will be held on Wednesday, April 5, 2006 at 8:30 a.m., in conference room A, second floor of the Cannon Bldg. 861 Silver Lake Blvd. Dover DE.  

ADJOURNMENT
A motion was made by Mr. Collins, seconded by Ms. Good to adjourn.  The motion was unanimously carried.  The meeting was adjourned at 10:40 a.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Judy Letterman 
Administrative Specialist II







